RECEIVED

July 11, 2017 JUL 12 2017
DIVISION OF RECLAMATION
MINING AND SAFETY
Dustin:

I would like to know the state and county regulations for disposing of asphalt,
concrete, and rebar that has been removed from roads and express my concern
about having it buried in the ground. My property borders the Hard Rock Paving
rockpit on County Road 383. A few years ago, John requested to have his
property rezoned to industrial so he could have an asphalt plant on this site. |
was one of many who opposed this. As it turns out, the county denied the
industrial zoning, but allowed commercial zoning. It is my understanding that they
quit mining there because the water table under the pit was vulnerable.

Hard Rock Paving is using this property as a base for the construction on Hwy 24
in Buena Vista. In the past few months we have seen, concrete, rebar, asphalt,
and boulder being taken back and forth from the pit to town, and from town to
the pit. My concern is that it looks like some it is being buried in the low places of
the pit. Please look at the attached pictures. They were taken by some of the
people who stay at my RV Park.

Thank you for your help with this matter.
Cynthia Dunekacke
Mt Princeton RV Park and Cabins
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